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Circular No. 2015/80                                      Date: 01/12/2015 
 
Dear Comrades, 
 

OUR DEMAND OF PAYMENT OF TA/DA TO CHARGESHEETED OFFICERS AND 
PROSECUTION/DEFENCE WITNESSES ACCEPTED 

  
We reproduce, hereunder, the contents of the Circular No. 2015/76 dated 01.12.2015, 

on the captioned subject issued by Com. Harvinder Singh, General Secretary, AIBOC for your 
information, circulation among the members. 

 
QUOTE: 
“All India Bank Officers’ Confederation has been demanding equal treatment to the 
serving/retired chargedsheeted officers and prosecution/defence witnesses attending 
disciplinary proceedings in respect of payment/reimbursement of TA/DA. Since the Indian 
Banks’ Association did not accept our genuine demands and were denying equal opportunity to 
the defence, we approached Central Vigilance Commission in 2013. On our further follow up 
with the CVC, the matter was forwarded to Department of Financial Services, Ministry of 
Finance for taking action in this regard. In turn Department of Financial Services, Ministry of 
Finance referred the matter to IBA for its consideration as our demands were in line with the 
instructions and advice of the Central Vigilance Commission. We are pleased to advise you that 
the Management Committee of IBA has revisited on the whole issue and has decided that 
TA/DA will be paid to defence representatives/witnesses (both serving and retired).  
 
The communication Ref: HR&IR/CIR/2015-16/E9/M1/1641 dated 19.11.2015, issued by Indian 
Banks’ Association to the Chief Executives of all Public Sector Banks in this regard is enclosed 
for your reference and records.”           
                                  UNQUOTE 
 

With comradely greetings, 
 

     Yours comradely, 

                   
                         (HARVINDER SINGH) 
                     GENERAL SECRETARY 
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